
BEA BULL 
District III V.P. Report 

For 8 February 2022 Federation Meeting 
 
District I 
Columbia Basin Chapter 0856 – Will assist Mary and Steve with the closure process. 
 
District II 
NW Cascades Chapter 0196 – Members have been reassigned to other chapters; next step is to 
send members’ confirmation letters, then disburse the treasury. 
 
E. Lake Washington Chapter 1404 – Voted to close; members were sent letters to choose which 
chapter they would like to transfer to; deadline for them to respond is 28 February. 
 
District III 
Vancouver Chapter 131 – Had an in-person meeting in January but went back to virtual for 
February and March because of omicron.  Their newsletter, now digital, is much more 
comprehensive and informative.  They are planning for their 2022 financial audit and are working 
on revising their bylaws. 
 
Bremerton Chapter 0181 – Has had in-person meetings since September with good attendance.  
The financial audit is scheduled for March.  If everything falls into place, the September meeting 
will be a panel discussion about how the Gorst bottleneck will be fixed; panelists will be 
Congressman Kilmer, State Senator Randall, Bremerton Mayor Wheeler and members of the 
Gorst Coalition. 
 
Olympia/South Sound 0236 – Has a virtual meeting scheduled for 15 March.  They now have a 
Vice President, Tony Merola, and continue to look for volunteers for membership, legislative, PAC 
and Alzheimer’s.  They are working on revising their bylaws. 
 
Sequim Chapter 1006 – Has an in-person meeting scheduled for 16 February and hopes to have a 
speaker from Congressman Kilmer’s office.  Membership needs to approve their updated bylaws. 
 
Kelso/Longview 1070 – Continues to hold in-person membership meetings.  They submitted their 
revised bylaws to National in November; National has not responded.  They conducted their 2022 
financial audit at their 2 February meeting. 
 
Mary and I have the following standing rules sections ready for discussion and approval at a 
special meeting of the executive committee plus Sam Cagle: 

• Executive Committee Description 
• Background and General Requirements for Appointed Positions 
• Outreach Coordinator Position Description 

 
The outreach coordinator will handle recruiting, retention and public relations; this position may be 
shared by multiple people. 
 
As of now the committee consists of WSF V.P. Mary Binder, Federation PR Coordinator Sam 
Cagle, and me (District III V.P.)  Mary chairs the committee and I will serve as committee 
secretary.  The committee set a goal of developing a list, by the week of 20 February, of activities 
for which chapters may request matching federation funds; this list could be presented at the 
special meeting to review and approve the above standing rules sections.  


